
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15 December, 2023 
 
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Re: Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC) - DfE Verification 
 
I am pleased to be able to inform you that we have this week received formal written 
notification from the Department for Education (DfE) that no RAAC related construction is 
evident at the school and that no further investigations will be instructed by the DfE on the 
school site. 
 
Whilst there is a degree of disappointment in relation to the initial investigation that suggested 
that RAAC may have been present at the school, I am sure that, as parents, you will 
understand that the measures taken were necessary to prioritise the health and safety of the 
staff, students and visitors. 
 
I would like to thank parents, staff and students for their understanding throughout this period.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 

Gary Mullings 
Headteacher 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


